ARMOUR-DIAL COMPANY

December 31, 1985

Ms. Gea M. Johnson
7126 N. 19th Avenue, #197
Phoenix, AZ 85021

Dear Gea:

Congratulations! A panel of coaches, recruiters and sportswriters has
selected you to receive The Dial Award for 1985, recognizing your
achievements as the outstanding high school female athlete/scholar of the
year. The award will be presented at the Fifty-first Annual Awards Dinner
of the Touchdown Club on Saturday, Jan. 18, in Washington, D.C.

As a winner of The Dial Award, you are in impressive company. Among the
previous recipients are Carol Lewis, an Olympic track competitor in 1984;
Cheryl Miller, member of the gold-medal U.S. basketball team in the 1984
Olympics; and Elaine Zayak, former women's world figure skating champion.
The award is part of The Dial National Sports Program, which was established
in 1979 to recognize accomplishment in amateur sports and to create
opportunities for athletic instruction and competition.

We are inviting you to attend the Touchdown Club's events with your mother
and coach as our guests. The Dial Corporation will provide transportation,
lodging and meals for your visit to the nation's capital. For the awards

" dinner, we will furnish a tuxedo for your coach. We will be in touch to

provide additional information and to confirm travel plans. Should you need
any additional information in the meantime, please call me at 602-248-5965.

Once again, I extend heartiest congratulations from everyone at The Dial
Corporation,

Sincerely,
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Larry F. Lamb

LFL/dp
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